           STATE OF MISSOURI

                                                                  PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

At a session of the Public Service Commission held at its office in Jefferson City on the 8th day of July, 2003.

In the Matter of Proposed Rules to Require

)


Manufactured Housing and Modular Unit


)

Manufacturers and Dealers to Pay Inspection Fees
)

when the Commission Receives Complaints or 

)                 Case No. MX‑2003‑0187
Requests for Inspection of Manufactured Housing or
)

Modular Units






)

ORDER DIRECTING WITHDRAWAL OF PROPOSED RULE


On June 2, 2003, the Commission published certain proposed rules in the Missouri Register regarding collection of inspection fees from the manufacturers and dealers of manufactured homes.  The specific rules that were proposed are 4 CSR 240-123.095, 4 CSR 240-120.085, and 4 CSR 240-121.065.  The publication notice invited comments from the public and indicated that comments could be submitted for a period of thirty days following publication.  


Numerous comments expressing opposition to the proposed rules have been received.  After considering the comments, the Commission has decided that the proposed rules should be withdrawn.  The Commission’s General Counsel will be directed to file the appropriate rulemaking documents with the Secretary of State to withdraw the proposed rules.  


IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:
1. That the Commission’s General Counsel is directed to file with the Secretary of State all documents necessary to withdraw proposed rules 4 CSR 240-123.095, 4 CSR 240-120.085, and 4 CSR 240-121.065. 

2. That this order shall become effective on July 18, 2003.

BY THE COMMISSION

Dale Hardy Roberts

Secretary/Chief Regulatory Law Judge

( S E A L )

Simmons, Ch., Murray, Gaw, Forbis and Clayton, CC., concur

Woodruff, Senior Regulatory Law Judge
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